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Here we have three fine examples which have recently 
been donated to us.
HMS Wild Goose was made by Tom Andrews and was 
donated to us by Alan Blyth. This even won first place 
in a recent model competition.

The other two models of HMS Onslow & HMS 
Badsworth were both made by Derrick Westley and 
donated to us by his brother Peter who is associated 
with the RAF Lossiemouth Museum.

Convoys Remembered
Arthur Albert Reed
Our latest addition to Convoys Remembered is Arthur 
Albert Reed, who served on HMS Palomares between 
October 1941 and April 1943 and was part of Convoy 
PQ-17 in 1942.  After a very brief leave, he returned 
to HMS Palomares and saw action at Operation Torch 
in North Africa.

David Craig
As part of #LochEwe75 Merchant Seaman David Craig 
recounted his Arctic Convoy experiences 
for us. Our Honorary President, George 
Milne, conducted an interview, which is 
summarised below. The full interview will 
form part of our archives.
David’s Story
2017 is the 75th anniversary of his lying at anchor 
in the loch in February 1943 while preparing for 
convoy JW53.   After fiendish weather and failed 

attempts by Luftwaffe and U-boats to stop them, 
they arrived at the Kola Inlet (leading to Murmansk) 
on 27 February, 12 days later.  David’s ship 
SS Dover Hill, however, was hit by a bomb 
while at anchor there.  It did not explode 
but penetrated the deck and submerged 
itself in the coal hold.  During a nail-biting 48 hours, 
volunteers from the crew worked to bring the bomb 
up to the top where a Russian bomb disposal expert 
removed the detonator and chucked the bomb 

H

b

A A Reed abord HMS Palomares

David Craig during his interview

HMS Wildgoose

HMS Onslow & HMS Badsworth



d 5 d

overboard.  They stayed in Murmansk for several 
months waiting for instructions to return.  David has 
kept in touch with the Russian and his family ever 
since. 

Get Involved
How else can I help?
Spread the word.  Tell people about our project and 
help us find more people with stories to share.  We 
are always looking for new stories, accounts and 
anecdotes to put on the “Convoys Remembered” 
page of our website, which you can see here: 
http://www.russianarcticconvoymuseum.org

Volunteer
We welcome any offers of help, particularly from 
those able to offer the odd afternoon in the summer 

to man our Exhibition Centre.  
If you would like to be involved in our project in any 
way, no matter how small, please contact Elizabeth 
Miles at info@theracmproject.org

Donate/loan an item to the collection
Many fascinating items in our collection have been 
donated by veterans or their relatives.  If you have an 
item relating to the convoys that you think may be of 
interest to us, then please contact Bruce Hudson at 
vicechair@theracmproject.org 

Make a donation
Help us make the project a reality.  You can find our 
Just Giving page here: https://www.justgiving.com/
russianarcticconvoymuseum/Donate/
or, if you prefer to donate by cheque, please make it 
out to: “Russian Arctic Convoy Project”
Address:
RACP
C/O Pool House
Poolewe
Wester Ross
IV22 2LD
Don’t forget you can gift aid it too.

Follow us online
RACP often post updates, news stories and event 
details on social networks.  If you want to keep up to 
date with our progress then you can follow us on the 
following sites:

 Russian Arctic Convoy Museum

 Arctic Convoy Museum @InfoRACM

 RACMP +RacmpUkLochEwe

Contact Us 
By post:                       By telephone:

01445 781272
By email:
info@theracmproject.org

 
RACMP
C/O Pool House
Poolewe
Wester Ross

IV22 2LD

Newsletter produced by Nicky Ellakirk (RACMP 

technical advisor) and Natasha Miles (RACMP social 

media marketer).

Photos and articles contributed by Nicky Ellakirk, 

Natasha Miles, George Milne, Bruce Hudson and 

Francis Russel.

If you would like to contribute to future newsletters 

(or find any errors or omissions) please contact us at 

admin@theracmproject.org
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David (centre) with his Russian friend’s daughter and veteran Capt. 
Rolfe Monteith  (RCN) outside the Russian Navy’s Cathedral in 

Kronstadt, north of St. Petersburg.



Join the Polar cubs

By joining the Polar Cubs, you can help support the work we do.  
In return, you’ll get:
•	 A Polar Cubs Pin Badge
•	 An ID Card
•	 A Polar Cubs Sticker Pack
•	 A Polar Cubs Newsletter with news, quizzes, and 

competitions
•	 Advance invitations to events we run for children
•	 A chance for your models and artworks to go on display in 

our exhibition
•	 A Thank You Message from Pavel the Polar Bear
•	 10% off in our gift shop

The Polar Cubs constitutes junior membership of the Russian Arctic Convoy 
Project.  Membership costs £8/year and helps us achieve our charitable mission 
whilst ensuring the Arctic Convoys are not forgotten by future generations.



Remembrance
and all good wishes
for Christmas
and the New Year

From all at the

Russian Arctic Convoy Project www.theracmproject.org

“Convoy through Ice and Aurora”
Painting by Jim Rae - Maritime Artist


